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Upcoming work 

Construction of Bexley North Station Upgrade is continuing, with work to construct the new lift and stairs to the 
Platforms and a new ramp within the Commuter Car Park currently underway. Construction activities will continue 
throughout April, and include: 

• excavation and services installation on the platform and in the Commuter Car Park 
• installation of new handrails to the platform stairs 
• refurbishment of the platform building including the conversion of the existing female toilet into a unisex 

ambulant toilet 
• construction and backfill for the new station access ramp and retaining walls in the Commuter Car Park 
• pre-fabrication of the new concourse within the Commuter Car Park 
• delivery of materials and equipment to the Commuter Car Park temporary work area  
• removal of construction materials from underneath the temporary stairs. 

Equipment to be used includes delivery trucks, concrete trucks and pumps, excavators, rollers, small mobile cranes, 
power and hand tools.  

 

Image: Artist’s impression of Bexley North Station Upgrade. Subject to detailed design.  
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Changes to station toilets 

The former male toilet in the station building has been refurbished and will be reopened for use as a temporary 
unisex toilet on Thursday 1 April 2021. This toilet will eventually be the family accessible toilet.  

This will enable the temporary closure and refurbishment of the existing female toilet until late 2021. Signage 
has been installed to help customers with these temporary changes. When complete, the station will feature a 
new family accessible toilet and a unisex ambulant toilet. 

Kingsgrove Avenue parking and access changes  

To create a safe working area for construction of the access ramp and car park upgrades, there will be ongoing 
temporary parking and access changes including: 
• temporary closure of the Kingsgrove Avenue Commuter Car Park until late 2021. Parking will remain available 

for commuters on Kingsgrove Avenue, west of the Commuter Car Park. 
• temporary closure of up to 18 car parking spaces along the rail corridor boundary fence 
• temporary lane width reduction.  

Pedestrians are to continue to access the station via Kingsgrove Avenue and Bexley Road footpath.  

Motorists, please allow extra 
travel time and follow the 
direction of signage including 
reduced speed limits while the 
temporary changes are in place 
on Kingsgrove Avenue 
(westbound).  

Construction hours  

Standard construction hours 
are 7am to 6pm Monday to 
Friday and 8am to 1pm on 
Saturdays. 

For the safety of staff, 
customers and the community, 
some work will be completed 
outside standard construction 
hours. We will notify nearby  
residents and businesses in  
advance if we need to work  
outside these times.  

Keep in touch 

We will continue to keep the community informed with regular project notifications and frequent updates published 
to the project website transport.nsw.gov.au/bexley-north.  

If you would like to be added to the project distribution list, or for more information on the Bexley North Station 
Upgrade, please contact projects@transport.nsw.gov.au or call the Project Infoline on 1800 684 490.   

 

 

Image: Construction of the retaining wall within the Commuter Car Park, February 2021.  
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